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How to determine the date of Easter, the annual 
Christian celebration of Christ's resurrection, is 
something of a mystery to the average person. 
Unlike most other significant dates on the western 
calendar, which fall either on fixed dates (e.g.,     
Halloween is always October 31st) or on                
easily-reckoned relative calendar days (e.g.,   
Thanksgiving in the U.S. is the fourth Thursday in 
November), Easter moves around from year to year 
in order to preserve its relationship to the             
astronomical phenomena (i.e., the season of the 
year and the phase of the moon) that would have 
occurred at the time of the resurrection 
(traditionally reckoned as having taken place in 30 
A.D.).  
 
In the modern era, Easter Sunday generally falls on 
the Sunday following the Paschal Full Moon (i.e., 
the first full moon of Spring in the northern      
hemisphere, or the first full moon occurring after 
the date of the vernal equinox).  

The latest possible Easter date is April 25 ς which will occur in 2038.  The earliest is March 22 ς ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿƻƴΩǘ 
roll around until 2285. 
 
We anticipate Easter ς whenever it falls ς  with the season of Lent, which starts this year on March 5, the day 
ǘƘŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴ ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ ǊŜŦŜǊǎ ǘƻ ŀǎ ά!ǎƘ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΦέ  ¢ƘŜ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜǎ ŦƻǊ пл Řŀȅǎ όƴƻǘ ŎƻǳƴǘƛƴƎ         
Sundays), and was originally the time set aside for new Christians to prepare for baptism and membership in 
the church. 
 
I  hope  you will take advantage of all the Lenten opportunities that First Presbyterian Church will offer to help           
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We have a later Easter this year than most ς April 20. 
 
So, how is Easter Sunday determined, since it falls on a different date every year?  The best explanation (that 
is, the easiest to understand) appears on the Snopes website (the best site out there, by the way, for     
checking out those email and Facebook myths that make the rounds).  Here is what they say: 

From the pastor... 



you grow during this season of reflection and spiritual growth: 
 
¶ Lenten Devotional Guides Available in Fellowship Hall τ Two devotional guides τ one for adults 

and one for families with children ς are available for your use and spiritual growth during Lent.  Pick 
them up today! 

 
¶ Ash Wednesday Worship, March 5 at 7 p.m. τ The season of Lent gives us time and space to        

consider who God in Christ is, and who we are in relation to the God who reigns over life and death 
and the life to come.  Join us for this brief, meditative service in which we receive the mark of our 
mortality and our salvation ς the sign of the cross in ashes. 

 
¶ Taizé Worship, March 16 at 11 a.m. τ Join us for a meditative service that incorporates the beautiful 

chants of the Taizé community of France into our Sunday worship.  We will lift our voices together as 
we listen for God's voice in the melody.  In addition, I will lead the congregation in a guided           
meditation of that Sunday's scripture.  Come, be at peace.  Come, open your soul to God. 

 
¶ Labyrinth Walk, March 26, open all day with guided walks at 10 a.m. and 6:30 p.m. τ Labyrinths are 

ancient prayer paths designed to open our hearts and minds to God by keeping our bodies busy τ 
the perfect combination for multi-taskers!  FPC's labyrinth will be available for you to walk in           
Fellowship Hall from 9 a.m. through 7:30 p.m.  In addition, I will lead guided walks at 10:00 a.m. and 
6:30 p.m.   Child care will be available for the 6:30 p.m. walk. 

 
¶ Confirmation Class τ In keeping with the roots of Lent as a time of preparation for joining the 

church, our confirmation class of eighth graders and other youth who wish to learn more about who 
they are as people of faith will begin on March 30 with a family meeting after worship.  Classes start 
April 2, culminating with a retreat the first weekend of May and confirmation of those who wish to 
join the church on May 11. 

 
¶ Holy Week Services τ Our Lenten journey continues next month with special worship services on 

Palm Sunday (April 13), Maundy Thursday (April 17), and Good Friday (April 18). 
 
¶ Easter Sunday τ The defining moment of our faith is joyously celebrated during two services of    

worship on Easter morning at 9 and 11.   Between worship services, children grade school age and 
younger are invited to participate in our annual Easter Egg hunt. 

 
Use this time to allow God to fan the flame of faith in you as we walk together the road to the cross, the 
empty tomb and beyond. 
 
Grace and peace, 
 

 
 
 
 

Pastor Cheryl 
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DINNER AND DANCING  
AT  

SOUTHERN JUNCTION 
 

Come scoot your boots to Southern Junction on Thursday, March 20, 
at 6:30 p.m.τ or as soon as you can get there. 
 
We'll start by ordering dinner τ your choice of delicious All You Can 
Eat: ribs, steak or chicken or any other items on the menu.  Entrees 
come with baked potato and salad.  Stay and chat at the table or get 
up and take a turn around the dance floor during the free dance      
lessons.  There's couples dancing and line-dancing, so don't let not 

        having a partner hold you back. Contact Mary Thacker at   
        marythacker@sbcglobal.net to sign up. 
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March birthdays will be celebrated on Sunday,       
March 16  following  the morning  worship   
service.   If you have  a  March birthday and 
your name is not listed, please notify Elaine 
Tibbetts in the church office. 

The tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊƛŀƴ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ {ƻǳƭ CƻƻŘ .ƛōƭŜ 

Study Class will meet at the church in the 

conference room on Tuesday, March 11, at 

11:30 a.m. 
 

Please come join us as we feed our souls 

ǿƛǘƘ DƻŘΩǎ ǿƻǊŘΦ  CŜŜƭ ŦǊŜŜ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ 

lunch and feed your body at the same time. 

 

Ladies Night Out τ Make plans to join us!   
 

All ladies are invited to attend this fun 
group for fellowship.  We will meet on 
Monday, March 24, 6:30 p.m. at Mary 
¢ƘŀŎƪŜǊΩǎ ƘƻǳǎŜΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ 
latest book:  Defending Jacob by William 
Landay.  There is still plenty of time to read 
it before the 24th.  Please bring a dish to 
share. If you need a ride, call email Kristi 
Gordon.  
 

 

 
Mandy Adams,  Marie Breland, 

Pat Burnett,  
Caitlin Demura,  

Regenald Denysschen,              
Geoff Detgen, Glenn Detgen, 

Preston Dobbs, Jonathan Dutsch, 
Larry Eshelman, 

Megan Greer, Mike Guzan, 
Frances Guzan, 

Art Hendon, Mike Kersey, 
Dick Kirk, Gary Lindsley,            

Sean Mote, 
Joel Nannis,  

Wanda Roy,  Anna Saucier, and 
Jack Williams 

 

The  Lunch  Bunch will meet at 
tŀƭƛƻΩǎ ŀǘ  мнΥлл  ƴƻƻƴ  ƻƴ  
Wednesday, March 19.   This is a 
time of fellowship for the 
women of the church.  Call 
Wanda Roy if you need a ride.  
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